
Temporary suspension of issuing entry visas to Russia for citizens of Iran 

 

           According to the decision of the Government of the Russian Federation, the Embassy 

of the Russian Federation located in Singapore temporary suspends issuing Tourist, 

Private, Work and Study visas for all Iran citizens (including Singapore Permanent 

Residents) in connection with COVID-2019 pandemic in this country.  

 

In this connection NO visa applications for the above-mentioned visa types should be 

accepted from Iran passports holders (including Singapore Permanent Residents) until further 

notice or special instruction from the Embassy of the Russian Federation.  

  

Applications for Official, Business and Humanitarian visas can be processed as 

usual. Please be reminded that a valid PR IC is required for Iran nationals to apply for a visa 

in Singapore.  

 

Citizens of Iran might be refused entry to Russia by Russian Immigration even if 

they hold a valid visa.  

 

Visa issuing suspension is a temporary measure forced by unpleasant 

epidemiologic situation in Iran and it will be cancelled when the situation gets better.  

 


